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DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH & HUMAN SERVICES 
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
601 E. 12th St., Room 355 
Kansas City, Missouri 64106 

Medicaid and CHIP Operations Group 

May 10, 2023 

Lori A. Weaver 
Interim Commissioner 
State of New Hampshire Department of Health & Human Services 
129 Pleasant Street  
Concord, NH 03301 

Re:  New Hampshire State Plan Amendment (SPA) 23-0009 

Dear Interim Commissioner Weaver: 

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services (CMS) completed review of New Hampshire’s 
Medicaid State Plan Amendment (SPA) Transmittal Number 23-0009 submitted on March 30, 
2023.  The purpose of this SPA is to update the verbiage that states the prescription drug benefit 
is defined in the managed care contract.   

We conducted our review of this amendment according to statutory requirements of Title XIX of 
the Social Security Act and implementing Federal regulations.  This letter is to inform you that 
New Hampshire’s Medicaid SPA Transmittal Number 23-0009 is approved effective January 1, 
2023.   

If you have questions regarding this amendment, please contact Lisa Jones at (410) 786-1760 or 
via email at mailto:lisa.jones@cms.hhs.gov. 

          Sincerely, 

     Bill Brooks 
Director 
Division of Managed Care Operations  

cc:              Henry Lipman  
Dawn Tierney  
Shirley Iacopino  
Sabrina Tillman-Boyd 
M. David Reed

 
      

      








